
 
 
 

 

 

 
March 27, 2020  
 
First Nations University of Canada Community,  
 
First Nations University of Canada is working diligently to provide updated 
information to our community as it becomes available. 
 
Here’s the weekly status update ending March 27, 2020: 
 

• Operations: All academic and business operations are continuing with added 
precautions. Many employees within all FNUniv campus locations have 
begun working remotely as of March 23, 2020. 

 

• Courses: All in person instruction and activities on campus are suspended, 
which includes refraining visits to campus locations. 

 

• Final Exams: There will be no face-to-face exams and all instructors have 
been notified of their responsibility to communicate final exam expectations to 
their students. 

 

• Libraries will be closed until further notice; however, staff will be working on 
campus to provide remote/virtual/digital library services. 
 

• Student Success Services: The team continues to support student success 
during the transition to distance learning. Academic Advisors, Retention 
Specialists, Student Recruitment Officer, Tutors, Writing Clinic Instructors, 
Wellness Counsellors and our Elder Support are available. They are happy to 
meet with students via phone/email/videoconference. For appointments or to 
speak with staff, students can contact 306-790-5950 or 1-800-267-2303, ext. 
3127. 

 

• Emergency Bursaries: Students who may require the extra financial 
assistance during this time may contact their campus Student Advisors or 
Retention Specialists and follow application procedures. 
 



 
 
 

 

 

• Out of service computers (limited supply) have been reimaged and made 
available to students in need so they can participate in distance learning. 
Please contact Student Success Services for more information. 
 

• Practicums: Programs have restructured student practicum requirements for 
Winter 2020. Discussions are in process for Spring/Summer session. 

 

• Spring and Summer Courses: The term will continue using the various 
remote learning platforms currently in place.  
 

• Spring Convocation: The UofR has recently cancelled the 2020 Spring 
Convocation. FNUniv Convocation Ceremony is cancelled for June 2020. All 
students who have completed all appropriate course work and required 
credits, will receive their certificates, diplomas and degrees.  

 

• pamināwasowin Child Care Centre: The Centre will be closed at end of day 
Friday, March 27, 2020 until April 30, 2020. Re-opening will be reassessed for 
May 1st. 

 
Any updates will be posted on the website, please check the website regularly. 
http://fnuniv.ca/COVID-19_Update  
 
Please know that your instructors and University Administration are here to 
support you. Take care of your families and yourself. 
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